


MR. SPEAKER,

During the Parliamentary debate on 13th February, 2014, a point of
order was raised by Honourable Member of Parliament for M onze
Central  Parliamentary Consliluency, on the contradictory
statements which were issued by the Ministry of Tourism and Arts
and Ministry of Lands, Natural Resources and Environmemntal
Protection on the large scale Mining Project in the Lower Zambezi

National Park.

In your ruling Mr. Speaker, I was requested to issue a statement in

order to clarify the matter.

Mr. Speaker, you may wish to note that the Hon. Minister of
Tourism and Arts, Mrs. Sylvia T. Masebo made her submission on
the matter to the Parliamentary Committee in camera. ‘The
publication therefore of this statement was not in order as it was
not meant to be in the public domain. Arising from this, the
submission made by the Honourable Minister cannot be taken as

Government position.

The House may further wish to know that the position held by
Zambia Environmental Management Agency (ZEMA) has been
overturned by the Ministry of Lands, Natural Resources and
Environmental Protection which is incharge of, among other things
overseeing the functions of ZEMA. This being the case, the

decisions made by ZEMA are subject under the Zambia



Environmental Management Act No. 12 of 2012, to review, ref<>rral

and supervision by the Minister responsible.

In view of the above, Govermment’s position concerning  the
Kangaluwe Copper Project to be undertaken by Mwembeshi
Resources, a subsidiary of the Zambezi Resources of Australia in
the Lower Zambezi National Park is as interpreted by the Minister of
Lands, Natural Resources and Environmental Protection, who has
the mandate to state Government’s position after wide and

extensive consultations.

Mr. Speaker,

Pursuant to Section 24(1) of the Zambia Wildlife Act No. 12 of 1 998,
which states that and I quote “Any person who holds any mining
rights in, over, under or in respect of any land comprised in a
National Park, may enter and exercise the same within the National
Park upon his giving prior written notice to the Director-General of his
intention to do so enter the National Park and to so exercise his right
in it and upon compliance with any conditions which the
Authority may impose”, end of quote. Therefore, the Kangaluwi
Copper Mine project area shall remain part of the Lower Zambezi
National Park. Subsequently, Mwembeshi Resources Limited shall
only implement the project after full consultations and
compliance with Zambia wildlife Authority (ZAWA)’s prescribed

conditions and specifications.






